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Butler Collaborative for Families





General Membership Meeting
Date: March 10th, 2022 10:00a.m.-11:30am
Open Professional Networking 11:30am-12:00pm

100 Brugh Avenue
Butler, PA 16001

Red Chimney Hall – 1st Floor

The mission of the Butler Collaborative for Families is to build a unified and integrated network of services by using a multiple-agency approach to break down barriers and strengthen the system of care for individuals and families of Butler County.

I. Welcome and Introductions-Becky had everyone introduce themselves. 
II. BCF Coordinator Position Announcement-the position is still open, as applicant had to turn down offer. 
III. Youth Community Representative position is still open for nominations. If you are interested, or know someone who is interested, please e-mail bcfcoordinator@gmail.com.  

IV. Subcommittee Reports:
Budget and Finance Committee – Janet Arida
Restricted:  $8250.18 
   Non-Restricted:  32,942.24    
      Total: $41,192.42
Half membership dues go to the funds and half for the mini grants. 
Marketing Committee–  Howie  Dittman 

The after-hours professional mixer on 3/3/22 at Recon Brewing was a great turnout!  Special thanks to the Butler County Chamber of Commerce and the Butler County Young Professionals for extending an invitation to BCF members.  The next professional mixer is on 10/6/22 at Missing Links Brewery.  This is an unstructured opportunity for BCF members to meet and build relationships with business professionals around Butler County.  Mark your calendars!
We are hoping to continue building relationships with the Butler County Chamber of Commerce.  

We now have business cards that have the BCF information on it, plus on the back it has a QR code for our website.  If you are interested in adding the QR code on the back of your business card, let us know.  We can get you this information.
Resource and Development Committee – Dr. Elan Welter-Lewis 

If you or your organization would like to partner on a training for the community, please contact Dr. Elan Welter-Lewis at 724-284-9440.  
V. Partnering Collaborative Updates:
Butler County Prevention Council (BCPC)– Amanda Feltenberger  
The Butler County Prevention Council (BCPC) is continuing to gather responses to the Child Abuse Prevention Community Survey.  The purpose of the survey is to gather input that will help us understand needs within our community in terms of child abuse prevention. The group will be reviewing the survey results at its Strategic Planning Session on Friday, April 1 and will use the results to help guide the development of the next Child Abuse Prevention Strategic Plan. In addition, the Front Porch Project Facilitator group has been meeting to revise the workshop presentation and will begin marketing the workshop widely in the very near future. We will not hold our regular monthly meeting in March due to the planning session on April 1. We will resume our regular monthly meetings on April 21st.  Our meetings are held on the 3rd Thursday of each month at 10am via zoom. If you are interested in participating, please contact Amanda Feltenberger at afeltenb@co.butler.pa.us
Butler County Local Housing Options Team (LHOT) – Allyson Rose

The 2022 Housing Summit is on March 25th from 8:30 am to 4:30 pm at North Main Street Church of God. The purpose of the summit is to bring together community leaders, housing agencies, non-profits and other community partners to have open, honest conversations about the current state of housing and to network, learn, and identify possible housing solutions with the goal of enhancing housing choices in Butler County.
Butler County Early Care and Education Council (ECEC) – Julie Thumma
The Butler County Early Care & Education Council (ECEC) is a community-wide collaboration focused on helping Butler County’s youngest children grow up healthy, safe and ready to succeed in school.

Save-the Date: The Power of One Caring Adult (Josh Shipp): April 5, 2022- 6:30 p.m, Free Event for Professionals and Families, Live at Seneca Valley, streamed at Butler and Slippery Rock SD. This event is for ALL members of our community including families with children/grandchildren of all ages, Pre-K to 12 educators and YOU!.

Coming Soon!
· Butler County Week of the Young Child Celebration! – April 2022. Watch for an invitation for your agency/business to sponsor/participate in this year’s activities which will focus on helping children manage their emotions.

· Kindergarten Registration Campaign – Many kindergarten registration events begin this month. Information regarding registration activities for each school district will be available soon to share widely with families.

Butler County Safe Kids Committee – Jill McDonald
We are scheduled to receive the bike helmets this week. Bonnie Fulkerson, DOH nurse is leaving Butler County for Lawrence County's DOH office after many years on the Safe Kids Committee. Join us in wishing her the best!
VI. Mini Grant Update

Wise Guys-Connecting students from BC3 with seniors.  They need a place to store tablets that are centrally located in Butler County.  They are getting 10 of them to start and they need to be able to bring them to different locations.  They also want to bring in some students from SRU as well.  They are just sticking to apartment complexes right now as they start this new program.  Cindy McTaggert can put them in the storage center for Helping Butler County at her office. Office is open 9 to 5, so they can be dropped off.  

VII. Grant Opportunities – Staunton Farm Foundation is currently accepting applications for 2022 Capacity Building Grants.  Capacity building refers to developing and strengthening resources in organizations and communities to survive and adapt in today’s environment.  The Foundation supports grants up to $25,000 for capacity building for organizations/proposals focused on behavioral health.  The deadline is March 31st.  Visit https://www.stauntonfarm.org/ for more information.
VIII. Guest Speaker: Chris Ebner, Fishing for Memories Inc.
a. Been around for 18 years to strengthen families, one memory at a time. 
b. Our vision is to see every child connected to family, community, and the outdoors. 

c. We offer these programs because memories built in the outdoors there is something special to them.  

d. Fishing requires attention to everything around you. It requires focus and it slows your mind. That establishes the rhythm to create the opportunity for memories to stick for a long time. 

e. These are meant to help families mend relationships and also build new relationships. 

f. Emphasized on pre and post adoptive families initially.  

g. Focus for this season is a program called “My Fishing Hole”. 

h. We are going to provide them a fully stocked high end tackle box. Retail just under $100. We keep it at our location.  It will stay at their location until they age our or are adopted out.  They will be taught and have monthly opportunities to learn.  

i. Anything that we can do for these kids is important. 

j. 14000 children in PA in foster.  11000 kids on average age out of PA foster care.  Often they are left with no one. 1 in 4 youth are affected with homelessness, mental health, and other things.  Shared more statistics. 

k. If you would like to donate a tackle box, would like them all to be the same.  

l. 50 boxes will be the most they will be trying to keep for these children based on statistics. 

m. Indoor activity, they have a virtual game that they get to practice fighting a fish. 

n. Most fishing is done at Little Bitty Lake. They own the North end of the pond on Eith Road. 

o. Is it one on one, structural visitation an option, or just groups?

i. Structural visitation would have to be scheduled. 

ii. 10 people at max for groups due to shore space. 

p. Are there any other family dynamics that you work with other than foster/adoption?

i. Relocation has been another experience that we work with, when children move from one location to a further location, it helps.  

q. Do you have any experiences that would help the loneliness that seniors have? 

i. Not opposed, but could look into it. 

r. How do you volunteer?

i. Specific dates available, and individual ones that pop up. 

ii. Clearances needed.
s. If kids were having a bad day, taking them to a pond helps kids dealing with trauma.  

t. Is it all catch and release?

i. Depends.  There is a Boy Scout fishing badge where they eat the fish they catch. 

ii. For the most part, we just do catch and release.  
IX. Open forum on Service/System Gaps, Resource Needs, and Community Needs

a. Outreach done at Dassa Elementary in Moniteau. Their clothing closet is no longer there.  There will be a call to action soon to fill this back up.  Thinking we can build some shelving in there.  People can donate through Helping Butler County.  We do not want to deplete resources.  We will be going to community for that. Hygiene, clothing, shoes, and other items that they need.  
b. Broad Street received so much that they had to ask us to stop sending items. They had so many donations, it was great. The principal brought up that they needed shoes and clothes and then within 2 weeks, they had so many clothes and shoes.  Amazing to see how fast they received the help that they needed!

c. Great drive to have would be lice kits.  Those are some of the most important things to get to schools. 

d. School initiative will work with a way to streamline a cohesive evidence based plan to reduce lice. Recurrence is usually an issue, so helping them figure out how to prevent and move forward. 

e. Food institute at the hospital is going to help them learn the lifestyle to help them become healthier. 

f. Update: Staffing shortages at agencies. Huge need is mental health support.   BCF is partnering with the Health Care Consortium for a career and resource fair on Thursday May 12th.  You can have a free table if you are a member of the BCF and/or the Health Care Consortium.  If you are experiencing staffing shortages or resources you want to make people aware of, this is a great opportunity. 

g. Career fair at the Regional Learning Alliance at the end of May.  Can send out information today. 

h. Consider your approach to posting jobs including salary range. 

i. Let’s try to be introspective in the things we do and see if there are changes that can be made to help find solutions. 

j. If you have a passion for youth, please consider the youth representative. 

k. Institute of Learning is having an in person conference next week about substance abuse.  It’s going to be an open conversation about what we can do to find solutions. 

l. Housing Summit registration closes tomorrow. Link in last newsletter. 

m. When BCF receives information about member events or trainings/grants etc. that benefit the sector, we put information and flyers on the calendar on the homepage of the BCF website. 

n. April 9, 2pm to 5pm Succeed is hosting a food drive. 
o. Update 211 data if anyone would like a flyer.  

p. Woman’s History Mixer coming up this month.  Supports local businesses and helps people learn about United Way. 

q. Welcome Back Summer Grants-for supporting in person summer programming for kids that will be happening June through August.  Due March 14th. 

r. Please be kind to your Girl Scouts as deliveries have been made. 

s. 707-998-8410-hotline with pep talks recorded by Bay Area Students.  

t. BCF T-shirts are available today for BCF Members! These were made by students from Summit Academy.
u. Try to time your information in advance so it gets out in newsletters.  Please make the teaser in the body  of the newsletter a little more concise.  50 words or less.  Flyers, links, and appropriate images welcome.  
v. If you are ever knowledgeable about grants, please send it over to BCF to share with the wider membership.  

w. Adagio Health needs resources to give clients. Biggest resources needed are food insecurity, housing, mental health, and LGBTQ resources.  There are not a lot of LGBTQ resources in Butler.  Contact Kayla Fleming kfleming@adagiohealth.org.   Howie will help as we have been working on a resource like this. 

x. Bethany is hosting a conference for social workers, adopted parents, and flyer will be in newsletter. 
X. Next Meeting:  April 14th, 2022
XI. Adjournment of Membership Meeting Howie/Mandy
XII. Open Professional Networking 11:30am-12:00pm
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